
                                 MINUTES OF MAY 14, 2018 MEETING 
 
CALL TO ORDER: ​7:08 
 
MEMBER INTRODUCTION: ​3 board members – David Lee, Steve Surowitz, Steve Shell 
and acting Secretary Bob Spony. 3 members & one prospective member. 
 
MARCH MINUTES: ​Motion for minutes was made, seconded & approved. 
 
READING OF TREASURER'S REPORT FOR APRIL:​ Motion made, seconded & 
approved. 
 
APRIL MINUTES:​ Motion for minutes was made, seconded & approved. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT FOR MAY: ​Treasurer Steve gave members a report for the 
checking account and clothing figures. Motion made to accept, seconded & approved. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
             Membership: Jerry Korn reported that we have 257 total members of which 203 are 
individuals; 27 Family Members @ 2 each for 54. 51 new members. 43 individuals & 4 family 
@ 2 each. Two members paid twice and when informed of that fact, gracously donated the 
money to the club. 
 
             Ride Coordinator: Ride schedule has been posted through June. Members discussed 
having shorter rides for C+, B & B+ this early in the season. C rides were okay. 
 
              Champaign Ride: Judy Lauber & Gail Stevens did a great job getting the food & 
drinks that day. Weather was nice for a change and it came in under budget.  
 
                Holiday Party: ​Holiday Party Committee members Steve Surowitz, Sue Scarola, 
Charlie Kirlew, and Dan Hinton chose to have the party Saturday night, December 1, at the 
Colts Neck Inn. The change in venue and time from last year's party was done to 
accommodate members who might prefer a Saturday night party to a Sunday afternoon 
party. There will be a full buffet and cash bar. ​Cost​ will be $15/member, $20/guest. Whether 
to hire a DJ or not will be decided later, based on budgetary concerns.​ ​An updated report will 
be given at the next meeting. 
 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
 
The MS Ride coordinators asked the club for volunteers for the May 19-20 ride. There will be 



shorter rides and will not be going to Cape May this year.  
Steve Shell got an announcement for a 6/24 ride out of Maryland. It's called the Bay to Bay 
Ride sponsered by The Lion's Club.  
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
N.J. Marathon- Steve Surowitz and Debbie Asbjorn were volunteers for the event this year. 
They were pacing the lead runners in each group. 
 
 
NJ Bike walk coalition-clarification of status- 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Club Ride & under age riders ( with parents): Discussion was about what age was acceptable to 
have kids do the rides. Younger riders have a tendacy for erratic riding. Also if they have the 
stamina to do the ride  and what is the leaders responsibility. More will be discussed at the next 
meeting. 
 
Yahoo Group notifications slowdown: A notification that was sent out about Sunday's ride that 
was not delivered until Monday. The board is looking into the possibility of going to Google 
Groups. 
 
No other business motion made to adjourn and approved. 


